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FINANCE COMMITTEE

Minutes

March 22, 2018   
Regular meeting of the Finance Committee will be held on Thursday, March 22, 2018 at 7:00 p.m. in Room #112, Town Hall with the following members present:  P. Stasiukevicius,  M. Trudell, J. Burke, J. Leith, R. Nottebart, T. Bowen, A. Flowers, E. Barmakian, A. Hamilton, L. Huempfner, S. Lawson and P. Hinton.  Members absent were:  J. Vaillancourt, M. Clow and R. Mariani.   
7:00 p.m. – Quorum being present, the meeting was called to order by the Chairman       P. Stasiukevicius.   
Chairman’s Comments 

May 7, 2017 Spring Annual Town Meeting
Article 33 – Six Month Moratorium on Changes

Economic Development  Members D. Murphy and M. Romeo spoke to this article. They are requesting  a six month moratorium on any zoning changes until such time as a Town Planner is hired and can review the economic impact of any zoning changes.  They are concerned with impact on residential and business. Town needs a professional to review long term planning. Town needs to look at long term and need to look at the present and the future.  Intent of the Commission is to have all  proposed zoning articles and articles on the warrant looked at. Professional has more in depth knowledge.    Responsibility of the planner is to review.  Commission voted 7-0-0 for this article.  They want someone to look at the process at the beginning and not at Town Meeting.   
Discussion – 

Moratorium doesn’t stop zoning, Town would operate under existing zoning and would be subject to challenge, it is in conflict with state law.  Power belongs to Town Meeting, They are the ultimate authority.     

Committee spoke to the State frowning on moratoriums and concerns expressed that not much could be done in six months. Town depends too much on staff, elected boards should do their job.   Zoning is very complicated and it needs to be slowed down, there is the need for more discussion. Town Meeting needs to be educated, Planner will plan the Town’s future.  Expertise is welcome, people can speak at Town Meeting.  Zoning is very disorganized Town has had professional before and people have complained.  Question is how to tell the citizens that the Town has a moratorium and can’t put anything on warrant.  This is a legal issue and  has many uncertainties.  This article is not purely economic.  It is time for all boards to work together.       
Planner provides guidance, sorts out the facts.  Walpole building is sky rocking presently.  Town is 20 miles out of Boston, opportunities  in infrastructure, affordable housing and high end housing. Town doesn’t have any idea what they are doing or where the town is going.  Need to figure out what Walpole wants, need to have a target.   

J. Conroy, Planning Board Chairman spoke to most of the zoning changes come from Building Commissioner and Assessors.  Town hasn’t done major changes since rewrite.  Question would be who would be in charge if this article passes.  EDC never came to the Planning Board.  
Town has recently hired a Town Planner.   
MOTION MADE by T. Bowen, Seconded by M. Trudell for No Action on Article 33., Motion Passed (12-0-0) (12 voting) Unanimous    

Planning Board Members, J. Conroy, J. Moraski, M. Romeo and S. Khatib, and Building Commissioner D. Norton.   

Article 34 – Zoning By-laws/Dimensional Regulations

This article is to correct a scrivener’s error in the numbering of then notes in this section of the By-law.  There are no text or substance changes being proposed.  Planning Board voted 5-0-0 to recommend Favorable Action on the article.   
MOTION MADE by S. Lawson, Seconded by T. Bowen for Favorable Action on Article 34, Motion Passed (12-0-0) (12 voting) Unanimous  
Article 35 – Amend Zoning By-laws/Age Qualified Village  
Planning Board has not voted on this article and  just received the information on this article and  has numerous questions.  They are awaiting comments from the Attorney General. Amendment would limit Age Qualified Village (AQV) uses to be located only in the Residential B (RB) and General Residential (GR) Districts.    This article was on the last Town Meeting.  Planning Board had questions on losing tax revenue with this article moving a commercial base. This is more of an economic article, shifting tax burden to less people.  Shift is important. Issue is affordability.   Town presently has three age qualified complexes and one being built.   This article pertains only to Age Qualified Village (AQV).  By-law is in agreement with Master Plan.  Some people like having no business, but there is the need for a mix.  Planning Board needs time to review.  They want to see if Town Meeting is pro-business.  Issue is affordability and a balance of commercial and residential    Planning Board voted 5-0-0 to make a Recommendation at Town Meeting.    

MOTION MADE by M. Trudell, Seconded by T. Bowen for Recommendation at Town Meeting, Motion Passed (12-0-0) (12 voting) Unanimous    
Article 36 – Amend Zoning By-laws/Number of buildings per lot 
It was explained that at the 2017 FATM, Article 29 placed a moratorium on the issuance of Special Permits by the ZBA.  Moratorium ends on June 30, 2018.  Moratorium would allow the Planning Board time to review and redraft this provision.  New text defines setbacks for proposed dwellings, requires a minimum of a two-family (duplex) dwelling be constructed on a  lot and would preclude single family dwellings.  The requirement for a Special Permit from the ZBA remains in place with the additional requirement of filing  for Site Plan Review with the  Planning Board.  Presently there is no guidance.  Need to make it blend with the neighborhood, a lot has to do with setting houses on a site.  Neighbors are concerned with housing  not  being crowded on a lot.   Planning Board vote 3-2-0 to recommend Favorable Action. 
Discussion – 

Committee members spoke to being in a housing crisis in Massachusetts.  Problem is with demographics.  There is the need for different types of housing, there is an error with single family houses.  Affordable housing in town hasn’t budgeted, other towns have made strides  to have affordable housing, density matters.  Issue with lack of guidelines.    
Planning Board members, M. Romeo and S. Khatib, voted  in opposition and  spoke to this being a bigger issue, and has to be really thought through.   Zoning can’t be limited to all single family houses.  Issue of what is the future of housing in Town.  People want to be able to have housing affordable.  This proposed zoning change is detrimental to the Town.  Need to have a town wide discussion on where we are going.   Don’t want to put the town in the position of heavy legal fees.  Problem is with not having clear guidance and stemming the flow of litigation going forward.     
Building Commissioner D. Norton, explained that  Site Plan approval would still be with the Planning Board, lot coverage doesn’t change, height doesn’t change, only thing that changes is the separation of buildings, and not what it looks like, it is the parameters.  It comes down to what the ZBA will allow during the hearing.  Changes are in the separation of buildings, site plan approval, single unit going to two family and set backs.  He feels that something needs to be done and this is a start and can be changed at a later date.   
MOTION MADE by T. Bowen, Seconded by S. Lawson for Favorable Action on Article 36, Motion Passed (7-5-0) (Voting in opposition was R. Nottebart, L. Huempfner, A. Flowers, M. Trudell and P. Hinton ) (12 voting)   

Article 37 – Zoning By-law, Private for Profit School  
Proposed article adds additional detailed language to the definition of “Private for Profit School”  Intent is to further define and clarify what is considered a “for-profit ” private school and further defines an  educational institution.  Non-profit are protected under MGL. State regulations covers children under six.   It doesn’t impact day cares in private homes. Zoning By-laws can’t change state regulations.  Small and large day cares are allowed in single family housing.  
MOTION MADE by A. Flowers, Seconded by J. Leith for Favorable Action on Article 37, Motion Passed (12-0-0) (12 voting) Unanimous      
Adjourn:   
MOTION MADE  by S. Lawson, Seconded by J. Leith to adjourn at 9:40 p.m., Motion Passed (12-0-0) (12 voting) Unanimous    
Respectfully submitted,
Clare P. Abril

Clerk    

